
City of Batesville  
Special Board of Works 

Mayor’s Conference Room 
March 22, 2012 

11:30 AM 
 
 
 

 
Members Present:  Mayor Richard Fledderman, Herman Struewing, Gene Lambert 
        City Clerk-Treasurer:  Ron Weigel 
 
Mayor Fledderman opened sealed bids for the Pohlman Street Phase II Trails Project: 
 
Paul H. Rohe Co. P.O. Box 67                               Aurora, IN  47001                     $78,500.00 
 
Johannigman Exc. 5869 S US Hwy 4121        Greensburg, IN  47240            $105,400.00 
 
Herman Struewing made a motion, seconded by Gene Lambert, to award the project to Paul H. Rohe Co. 
contingent upon legal and engineering review.  All ayes so passed. 
 
Mayor Fledderman noted that the Hillendale, Coonhunter’s, and Delaware Road railroad crossings will 
be receiving crossing lights and cross arms from a grant awarded by the INDR.  He also stated that 
because the Park Ave. crossing already has lights and markings in place it will not be eligible for 
upgrades from this grant.  Mayor Fledderman informed the board that for safety reasons he felt the 
need to replace the lights and install cross arms at this location.  The cost will be approx. $67,687.00 
including engineering costs if it is installed with the rest of the crossings.  If we wait until a later date, the 
cost will be approx. $89,477.00.  The Mayor will secure additional information from the INDR and will 
get back with the board members.   
 
Gene Lambert made a motion, seconded by Richard Fledderman, to adjourn.  All ayes so passed. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:43 PM. 
 
 
 
 
 

      ______________________________  
      Richard Fledderman, Mayor 
 
 
 
 
Attest: 
 
 
 



 
 
_____________________________________  
Ronald C. Weigel, Clerk-Treasurer    

     


